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September 19, 2018

Dr. Timothy Parsons, Director and
State Historic Preservation Officer
Division of Historical Resources
500 South Bronough Street
Tallahassee, Florida 32301

Subject: Request for Review
Cultural Resource Assessment Survey
SR 869/SW 10" Street Connector
Financial Management #: 439891-1-22-02
Broward County, Florida

Attention: Ginny Jones
Dear Ms. Jones;

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District 4, is currently conducting a Project
Development & Environment (PD&E) Study to evaluate alternatives to improve SR 869 (SW 10%
Street) from the Sawgrass Expressway/Florida’s Turnpike to west of I-95, a distance of approximately
3.0 miles. The alternatives include placing two roadway facilities within the SW 10th Street Corridor.
One facility proposed is a four-lane managed lanes roadway to provide a limited access connection from
the Florida’s Turnpike / Sawgrass Interchange to I-95. The other facility is a four-lane, divided, local
roadway with bicycle lanes and sidewalks. Each of the alignments consist of four 12-foot managed
lanes, two in each direction separated by a median barrier wall with 8 to 12-foot inside and outside
shoulders; four 11-foot local travel lanes separated by a 15.5-foot median; and bicycle lanes and
sidewalk. Although the limits of this project extends to west of I-95, this study extends only to Military
Trail and the easternmost portion is included within the limits of the CRAS PD&E Study for SR 9/1-95
from south of SW 10th Street to north of Hillsboro Boulevard (FM No. 436964-1-22-01), currently in

progress.

No newly or previously recorded archaeological sites were identified within the archaeological Area of
Potential Effect (APE). Seven shovel tests were excavated within the project area. No cultural material
was recovered during the pedestrian survey or subsurface testing. No subsurfa ce testing could be
conducted in most of the project area due to the presence of existing pavement, drainage ditches, and
buried utilities.

The historic resources survey resulted in the identification of one newly identified historic structure.
This structure, located at 3165-3175 SW 10th Street, Deerfield Beach, Florida (8BD6685) is of Masonry
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Vernacular style construction. The structure lacks historical associations and physical integrity;
therefore, it is considered National Register—ineligible.

The District has determined that no historic properties will be affected by the proposed project. I
respectfully request your concurrence with this determination. If there are any questions, please feel
free to contact me at (954) 777-4324 or Lynn Kelley at (954) 777-4334.

Sincerely,

Loz dut)

Ann Broadwell
Environmental Administrator
FDOT - District 4

Enclosures
cc. Roy Jackson, FDOT
file
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The Florida State Historic Preservation Officer finds the attached Cultural Resources Assessment
Report complete and sufficient and concurs with the recommendations and findings provided in

this cover letter for SHPO/DHR Project File Number Z018=4768 2016 -.385/

SHPO Comments:
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State Historic Preservation Officer
Florida Division of Historical Resources
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